ANNUAL PARISH MEETING FOR THE PARISHES OF

BRANSFORD AND LEIGH

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 9 May 2019 at 7.15pm at The Fold, Bransford
Present:

25 Parishioners and representatives of local organisations



Parish Councillors: 10 members of the parish council


District Councillors: Sarah Rouse, Peter Whatley
1.  ELECTION OF A CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING

It was proposed by Roger Husband, seconded by Graham Jones and agreed unanimously that John Sharp should be elected Chairman for the meeting.

2.  APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllr Paul Tuthill (WCC), Paul Kennedy (PC) Martin Butcher (PCSO) and Rob Wilks (Lengthsman)
3.  MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD TUESDAY 8 MAY 2018
Having been previously circulated the minutes were proposed by Roger Husband, seconded by Graham Jones, and approved unanimously. 
4.  REPORT OF LOCAL POLICE OFFICER

In the absence of the local PCSO Mr Sharp gave a brief report including updates on rural crime and thefts from sheds and outbuildings.

4.
REPORT OF COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Cllr Tuthill had provided a report on news from WCC which was read out in his absence. The report included updates on Worcestershire Acute Hospitals Trust, and the county fire and ambulance services. Local news included work to upgrade the playing fields at Leigh & Bransford School and use of local highways funding to improve signage and road markings. The full report is included in the appendix to these minutes. 
5. REPORTS OF DISTRICT COUNCILLORS

Sarah Rouse and Peter Whatley reported on news from MHDC. The new council reception area is open for public use and the hub is now operated in-house. Consultation on the next phase of the SWDP will commence over the coming year and the parish council NDP will fit in with this. Aspirations for the coming year include a Community Action scheme for a weekly shuttle bus to bring rural residents into Malvern.
6.  REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
 Parish Council Chairman John Sharp gave an overview of the work of the council over the previous year and outlined plans for the coming year, including improvements to Leigh Hurst play area, progress on the NDP and relaunching Neighbourhood Watch across the two parishes.
The full text of Mr Sharp’s report is shown in the appendix.
7.  REPORTS FROM PARISH ORGANISATIONS 
Leigh & Bransford W.I 
Ann Sharp read out a report from Leigh & Bransford W.I. president Angela Dancer. She reported that the current membership stands at 28 and members have enjoyed a wide range of activities and trips over the year and taken part in numerous community events. The group meets monthly at the Memorial Hall and always welcome new members. Her full report is contained in the appendix.

Leigh & Bransford Royal British Legion 
Shirley Tasker reported on enjoyable monthly meetings at the Bear and Ragged Staff and thanked the staff there for their hospitality, and the committee members and poppy sellers who contribute so much to the organisation.  Highlights of the year included a summer outing to Minehead, a visit from Guide Dogs for the Blind and the annual Remembrance Service at St Edberg’s.
Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall 
Jon Gamble reported on a successful year with increased hires and revenue, and ongoing improvements to hall facilities, including the installation of a new heating system and CCTV. The recruitment of a volunteer caretaker has also made a big difference. He announced that he planned to step down as chairman at the end of the year and the meeting chairman thanked him on behalf of the parish for the major contribution he has made to the hall over the years.

The full text of Jon’s report is contained in the appendix to these minutes.
Leigh & Bransford Rainbows

Ann Osborne reported on a fun-filled year for the Rainbows, with activities including ‘Rainbows go wild in the Countryside’ and a cinema trip being particular favourites.
Ann’s full report is included in the appendix.

CAB Liaison 
Lillian Somervaille reported on the role of the CAB Community Liaison Volunteers in the local area, the wide range of issues the Malvern office have helped people in the parish with over the past year and the new social prescribing project. The full text of her report is contained in the appendix to these minutes.
1st Leigh Guides and Brownies
Valda Cane reported on a year of exciting activities for both the Guides and Brownies. The Guides have enjoyed camp at Warren Oak, visits to Leigh Brook, the Old Hills and Aztec Sports at Upton Warren, and a trip to the Big Gig at Wembley arena. The Brownies have also enjoyed a wide range of activities, including a 3-day adventure trip to PGL, a circus themed sleepover, and trips to Cadbury World and Lego Discovery centre. This year has also seen the introduction of a completely new programme for girl guiding, with new badges and activities. Brown Owl Kaye James has stepped down from leading the Brownies and been replaced by Snowy Owl Deb Cooke. Full reports from Valda and Deb are included in the appendix.
1st Leigh Scout Group

Dale Humphries reported on a busy year for the group with a wide range of fun activities for the members, who now number more than 90 beavers, cubs and scouts. The coming year will see the 50th anniversary and there are many activities and plans in place and he thanked everyone who provides the group with help and support.
Leigh & Bransford PCC

Reverend Anne Potter thanked all those who support the local church, particularly Brian Porter, Leigh & Bransford Scout group who worked on the churchyard for their community badge, and all the groups who decorated Christmas trees and made the hall in Leigh look so festive. 140 people attended the Christmas service at Bransford Chapel and the Christmas celebrations were very successful, with many people in the community involved in organising decorations and food. New events include a children’s choir every Thursday and an intergenerational meet-up once a month. There are also strong links with Leigh & Bransford School.
The Fold
Dave Outhwaite reported on developments at The Fold. There are new Care Farm and operational managers in place and the therapy section and studios are doing well. An organic seasonal veg box scheme will start in June and the café continues to thrive, acting as a busy and lively community hub. The Fold are also looking to recruit additional volunteers to help in all areas of the business.
8. OPEN FORUM - NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN

Peter King reported that the first draft of the plan is now complete and is soon to be published on the parish council website for comment and feedback. He explained how the NDP fits in with the overall strategic plan, becoming part of the plan once it is finalised, meaning planning applications will need to comply with it. It is therefore vital that the community have input and are happy with the plan.
What has become clear so far is that local people particularly value their surroundings and that this must be protected. The need for a safe footway/cycleway from Leigh Sinton to Lower Interfields has been highlighted, together with improvements to broadband. The importance of getting the views of young people in the parish was also emphasised.
The final plan will then be formally put to the community before submission to the planning inspector. 

The Chairman thanked Mr King and the NDP team for the work that has gone into producing the plan and called for residents to let the group know of open spaces, green areas and views that should be protected so that they can be built into the document. 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and contributing to the meeting, and The Fold Café for providing half-time refreshments. The meeting closed at 9.10 pm. 
Signed
..........................................

Dated
..........................................
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